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Activities of the Chair 
The Chair has taken advantage of the slow summer months to edit the ASOR Centennial 

volume (edited by Doug Clark and Vic Matthews) for ASOR Publications. He has also 
completed the editing of an issue of NEA on houses, which is now in preparation at the Atlanta 
office. He also completed another issue on Petra (edited by Martha Joukowsky). This is also in 
preparation at the Atlanta office. Martha is working on a few updates before it will be sent to 
Atlanta in the very near future (most likely before these meetings). The third issue on dance is 
being edited now by the new Editor of NEA, Sandra Scham. 
 
New NEA Editor
 Sandra Scham was chosen as the new editor of NEA last May. This has been widely 
announced in other venues and is included here only as a formal announcement to the Board. 
 
New NEA Department
 As we have announced elsewhere, Rami Khouri has requested our membership to submit 
reports of their fieldwork to the Daily Star, the English language daily newspaper he edits based 
in Beirut but distributed throughout the Middle East. We further suggested that the reports be 
published together by the Daily Star and NEA. We thus suggested that our new NEA editor, 
Sandra Scham, in consultation with the COP Chair, appoint an ASOR liaison to solicit 
contributions, edit them into journalese, and to ensure that any submissions are written by ASOR 
members and concern CAP approved projects. Upon the recommendation of the COP Chair, 
Scham, who serendipitously happens to be a family friend of the Khouris, has appointed 
Benjamin Porter, a senior graduate student at the University of 

Porter formerly worked for the Daily Star as a journalist and was a fellow at ACOR last year. 
The position may also include work on other newsworthy spots in NEA. 

 
New Book Editor
 As of September 1 Brian Schmidt has taken over as Editor of ASOR Books. Thanks go to 
Stuart Swiny for filling in as Interim Editor until Brian retuned to North America from leave. 
 
Agreement with Emory 

Rudy Dornemann is finalizing negotiations with Emory University concerning the job 
descriptions and pay scale for Director of Publications in the Atlanta office. Although most of 
the work has been done, a few glitches need to be overcome (primarily on the Emory side of 
things), before we can bring closure. We are also working on raising the role of the DP within 
ASOR publications. Specific recommendations 
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